
Report of the Spreydon/Heathcote Community Board to the Council meeting of 20 July 2006 

10. VALLEY ROAD - PROPOSED 120 MINUTE PARKING RESTRICTION 
 
 The Board was requested to approve the installation of a 120 minute parking restriction on the west 

side of Valley Road immediately south of the Cashmere Road intersection. 
 
 Whilst in general support of the proposal as outlined in the accompanying report, members also raised 

other traffic safety and management issues in the immediate area, including vehicle parking along 
Crichton Terrace associated with the Cashmere Tennis Club, and all day on-street parking activity 
occurring opposite Princess Margaret Hospital and Coffee Culture on Cashmere Road. 

 
 Members acknowledged that whilst this general area had been the subject of a traffic management 

assessment several years ago, it would be helpful if the present situation was reviewed.  Staff from the 
Transport and City Streets Unit noted the request. 

 
 The Board resolved that the parking of vehicles be limited to a maximum of 120 minutes (8.00am to 

6.00pm, Monday to Sunday) on the west side of Valley Road from a point 9 metres south of the 
Cashmere Road intersection and extending 75 metres in a southerly direction. 

 
 


